NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 1st OCTOBER 2018 

Present:  Cllr.A.Trim. Cllr.R.Cox  Cllr.M-C Oswald Jones  

 Mrs.J.Childs.    
1.
Apologies for absence.

Cllr.S.Steel and Cllr. F Boucher.
2.
Declaration of interest in items on the agenda.


None .

3.
Consideration of any required changes to register of interest.


None.

4.
Approval of Minutes.

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th  August were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
5.
Matters Arising from Minutes.


Following instructions from SBC amendment works had started on Monday 24th 
September 
at No.1 Wheelwrights Cottages, Lewson Street, Norton. These are to be made in 
accordance 
with the approved planning permission that had been granted.


The following corrections are to be carried out :-


The boundary fence to be moved over towards No.1 Wheelwrights Cottages into 
approved position.


The boundary fence to be changed from the erected close boarding to approved post and rail.


(Close boarding allowed on the front boundary as was previously in position).


The garage to be moved back from front of driveway into the approved position.
6.
Parish Maintenance Scheme.

An extra five meters has been cut back by KCC on the verge of the A2 turning into Four 



Oaks Road which has improved visibility.


The hedgerow at Bennetts Gardens, Buckland has been cut back to improve visibility.


Reported mud has been cleaned by SBC at the top of Norton Lane.


The request for the drains in Norton Lane to be cleaned is still under investigation by KCC.


Natural England have issued Legal & General with an enforcement notice to pull the 
ragwort at the Old Nursery site, this will commence on Wednesday 3rd October. 


They have also been advised that it must be sprayed every year in April/May.

7.
Planning.


None.
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8.
Councillor's Reports.


Cllr Ron Cox reported fly tipping in Norton Lane at the side entrance to redundant nursery 
site.

9.
Correspondence.

Andrew Bowles' monthly newsletters had been circulated to Councillors.


Missing persons poster placed on notice board


Scam mail poster placed on notice board


Invitation to Citizens Advice Bureau AGM received.


Email newsletter has been circulated to Councillors received from Police & Crime 
Commissioner.


Cllr. Tony Trim answered an e mail survey according to Councillor's wishes from 


PCC’s 
Annual Policing Survey regarding ' how safe do you feel'.
10. 
Finance.

10.1.    Precept instalment of £3110.50p  received from SBC.
10.2.
The following payments were approved and will be made by internet banking :-


Norton Village Hall Mgt. Committee. Hire of Hall 01/10/2018

   
 £  12.    00

10.3.    The balance of the bank account on 6th August was £6575.15p.
11.
Any other Business.


None.
12.
Items for next Meeting.


None.
13.
Date of Next Meeting. 

Monday 3rd December 2018.










             Meeting Closed 8.10pm
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